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March 18, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for your review is the “Promoting the Health and Safety of Immigrants” ordinance.  The legislation is designed to improve communication, cooperation and trust between King County government agencies and the valued and diverse immigrant communities of our region.

King County, as evidenced by the choice of Martin Luther King, Jr. as its namesake, is dedicated to providing all of its residents with fair and equal access to services, opportunities, and protection.  Recognizing the invaluable contributions made to the region by its immigrant population, King County ought to formalize its commitment to being a welcoming and progressive region with respect to immigrants, as over fifty cities, counties and states around the country have done.
The protection of an individual’s citizenship and immigration status will create trust and cooperation between law enforcement officials and immigrant communities to heighten crime prevention and public safety.  Since 1992, the King County Sheriff’s Office, recognizing the benefits of such protections, has clearly outlined them in its operations manual, with which this ordinance is consistent.  In 2008, King County Superior Court judges passed a unanimous resolution banning Immigration Customs Enforcement (ICE) officials from making arrests inside superior court.  
This legislation also demonstrates King County’s commitment to pursuing equitable and socially just policies and programs, in order to encourage all residents to reach their full potential.  We encourage the development of stronger, more active communities by responding to their needs, and by creating such systems of government accountability.  This ordinance is an important step forward, not only in heightening crime prevention and public safety in immigrant communities, but also in improving overall community relations.

We look forward to your continuing support in our ongoing efforts to build cooperative, responsive relationships with immigrant communities in the region.  If you have any questions, please contact Mauricio Martinez, Community Relations Specialist in the King County Executive Office, at 206-263-9630.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff



  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


The Honorable Susan Rahr, King County Sheriff


Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health


Kathy Van Olst, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

Mauricio Martinez, Community Relations Specialist, King County Executive Office

